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Following is the letter I sent to FAA Adminstrator Jane Garvey today.





September 21, 2001





Ms. Jane Garvey


FAA Administrator, AOA-1


800 Independence Ave., SW


Washington, D.C. 20591





Dear Ms Garvey:





I’m sure you agree that the terrible and tragic events of last week will have a lingering effect for some time. I want to offer you the continued services of NAATS and its membership in any capacity that we can serve.





I encourage FAA senior management to “think outside the box” when it comes to our membership’s abilities to serve our country and the aviation public. Flight Service controllers have many skills and abilities that could be employed as the NAS is reopened.





I also want to take this opportunity to ensure you are aware of the essential efforts of our membership during this trying time. Working with often conflicting information and instructions as well as cronic shortstaffing, Flight Service controllers have succesfully handled a trifold increase in their services to our customers.





Standing tall in difficult times and working with what’s avialable is nothing new to FSS. Surely the time has come to fully recognize the value we add to air traffic control. 





Sincerely,





Walter W. Pike


President





SITUATION ROOM


I’m having a hard time getting this article started, because words can’t express the sadness I feel for people who lost family and friends ten days ago and the pride that I feel seeing the job that all of you are doing in the field.  I am going to try and explain what has been happening here in Washington in the “Situation Room”.  Let me start with the set up, it’s a 24-7 operation, there is at least 3-6 FAA Management people in the room at all times and the NAATS/NATCA Representatives.  The room itself is not that big, the walls are plastered with notes, phone numbers, NOTAMS, TFRs and until recently was so hot you could barely stand it.  There is always something going on, most of which has now almost become “routine”, but at times people have to scramble to handle a situation.  The team at the top has been very impressive, Bill Peacock AAT-1, Jeff Griffith AAT-2, and their staff have been doing the best possible job they can do with limitations set upon them by the Administrator, Secretary of Transportation, National Security Council and the White House.  Some of the statements made by top officials to the public or user groups about airspace or VFR flight have caused absolute havoc for our Bargaining Unit Members in the field.  Bill Dolan is trying very hard to get the information out to the Bargaining Unit Members first before the users/public gets it and I think he is finally making some headway.  There is a 6 hour update from the situation room that gets sent out to the regions and is supposed to be filtered down to the facilities, if you are not seeing or hearing about those updates, please let your Facreps or Regional Directors know so they can pass it on to Wally or Bill.  They cannot put everything that happens in the situation room on those updates for security reasons, but there is some pertinent information.  Management at the facility level has a responsibility to keep you all informed and if they are failing to do so I think the people in Washington need to know that.  If you have any non-dues paying members at your facilities and they have more than once said, “why should I pay dues or what has the Union done for me?”  I’m here to tell you if NAATS/Wally/Bill weren’t here doing the job they are doing we’d all be in the dark with no one representing our interests or letting the people at the top know the outstanding job you are all doing in the field.





Let me close with a little about the man who is my co-worker and my friend, Bill Dolan.  He has been doing an absolutely wonderful job representing our interests and us.  He’s been working 12-14 hours a day since this happened, I don’t think he’s had a real meal since September 10th and his family hasn’t seen him since September 9th.  The latest word is Jeff Griffith asked him to stay until September 26th, that’s more than two weeks of long, stressful, heart wrenching days.  He knows you are all getting the stuffing knocked out of you by our customers and is doing the very best he can to help alleviate some of that.  





On a personal note (not that it means much!) I’m very proud of the way the Controllers in the Flight Service Option have handled and are still handling a very tough situation.





Kate Breen


NAATS/ATX Liaison





(Note – I wholeheartedly concur with Kate’s comments about Bill. I would also like to thank Kate, who has been right there with Bill. Thanks also to Ward Simpson for all his extra work with the GA Summit folks during this time – Wally Pike)








